Licensing and Public Safety Committee

Wednesday, 6 March 2013

Present: Councillor Marion Lowe (Chair), Councillor Anthony Gee (Vice-Chair) and Councillors Jean Cronshaw, David Dickinson, Doreen Dickinson, Keith Iddon, Hasina Khan, Paul Leadbetter, Adrian Lowe, Mick Muncaster, Steve Murfitt, Pauline Phipps, Alan Platt, Ralph Snape and John Walker

Also in attendance

Substitutes: Councillors Julia Berry and Danny Gee

Officer: Zeynab Patel (Solicitor), Matthew Swift (Public Protection Officer), Paul Carter (Public

Protection Co-ordinator) and Dianne Scambler

13.LPS.61 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Matthew Crow and Graham Dunn.

13.LPS.62 MINUTES

RESOLVED – That the minutes of the Licensing and Public Safety Committee held on 12 December 2012 be confirmed as a correct record for signing by the Chair.

13.LPS.63 DECLARATIONS OF ANY INTERESTS

There were no declarations of any interests.

13.LPS.64 LICENSING ACT 2003 SUB-COMMITTEE MINUTES

RESOLVED – That the minutes of the Licensing Act 2003 Sub Committee held on 14 January 2013 be held as a correct record.

13.LPS.65 GENERAL LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE MINUTES

RESOLVED – That the minutes of the General Licensing Sub Committee held on 6 February 2013 be held as a correct record.

13.LPS.66 DVLA V5 DOCUMENT REQUIREMENT

The Committee received a report of the Director of People and Places to highlight concerns that had been raised by the taxi trade relating to a long standing condition on Hackney Carriage and Private Hire vehicle licences which require the DVLA V5 vehicle registration process for a hackney carriage or private hire vehicle licence. The condition relates to the documentation that is required to be produced to the Council in order to progress a licence application.

When a vehicle is purchased and in particular second hand vehicles, the V5 'log book' is sent away by the vehicle vendor to the DVLA and the new owner of the vehicle receives a handwritten slip containing their name and address which links them by a serial number to the old V5 registration document in the possession of the vendor or in transit to the DVLA. This slip is effectively a receipt for the full V5 document should a

new version not be forthcoming from the DVLA. It was the opinion of officers that the slip is not a replacement for the full V5 'log book' and they were looking to amend the present condition to this effect.

The DVLA service standards indicate that over 97% of V5 documents are issued within 14 days of receipt from the vehicle vendor which can amount to a possible 2 to 3 week delay in the new owner receiving the 'log book'. Therefore whilst the Council can process any application for a hackney carriage or private hire vehicle licence, the licence cannot be issued until the V5 document has been presented and is in order.

Representation from the taxi trade highlighted instances whereby it had taken around 5 to 6 weeks for the 'log book' to be issued and that a driver could only contact the DVLA regarding progress after a two week period. This could potentially mean a considerable loss of earnings for a driver.

After careful consideration of the option available it was proposed by Councillor Marion Lowe, seconded by Councillor Jean Cronshaw and subsequently RESOLVED that a licence will be issued upon the production of the relevant documentation and that the applicant will provide the relevant V5 document within six weeks, from the date of the application and that all associated administrative costs be passed on to the driver through the relevant fees.

Chair